City of Haines Newsletter

May 2019
Reminder
The City can only accept payments of checks or cash and cannot take debit or credit cards. The City apologizes for any inconvenience that this may cause. 
Candidate Selection For Nonpartisan City Council Positions
Due to the resignation of two Council members, the City is now accepting applications to fill the vacant seats. Eligible candidates must be registered to vote in Oregon and must have resided in the City of Haines during the preceding 12 months. The vacant seats will be filled by appointment by the City Council at the May 14, 2019 meeting.


Council Seat #1: The appointed Council member will serve on the Council until 12/31/2020.  

Council Seat #2: The appointed Council member will serve on the Council until 12/31/2022.

Please contact the City Recorder for further information. Applications for this position are available at the Haines City Hall.

Community Yard Sale
The Haines Community Yard Sale will take place May 4th. The sign-up sheet to be placed on the map is available at City Hall. Deadline to sign up is May 1, 2019. If you cannot come to City Hall during business hours you may call 541-856-3366 and leave a message which includes your name, phone number and the address of the yard sale. Only the address will show on the map. 
Budget Committee Volunteers Needed

The City is asking for volunteers to serve on the 2019/2020 Budget Committee. Budget Committee Members must be register voters in the City of Haines. Interested citizens will need to fill out an application at Haines City Hall. The Haines City Council will appoint the Budget Committee Members at the May 14, 2019 Council Meeting.
Public Works Maintenance I Job Opening
The City of Haines is seeking a qualified applicant to fill a full-time Public Works Maintenance I position. Major duties include but are not limited to; maintaining operation and repair of the City’s infrastructure, municipal water and sewer systems, streets, landfill, equipment, parks, rights-of-way, buildings, hydrants and various other duties.  40hrs. per week, starting wage $15.00 per hour DOQ, plus benefits.  Applications and a complete job description may be obtained at the Baker City Employment Office, 1575 Dewey Street, Baker City, OR. The City of Haines is an equal opportunity employer.

Dog Enforcement
John Shurtleff has been appointed as the City of Haines Dog Enforcement Officer. Please contact John with all dog complaints at 541-403-0558. John will be enforcing the City of Haines Dog Ordinance and has the ability to issue citations for violations.
Water Compliance Project 
The contractors started the Water Compliance Project March 25, 2019 and are working on the foundation for the water reservoir. The installation of the water meters will begin the first of June.
Normally customers will be notified prior to disruptions in service during the Water Compliance Project. Please be aware that there may be unplanned disruptions in service. The City is advising customers to keep some water available for temporary shutdowns during the project. A typical shutdown of service to install water meters on one block could be two hours if everything goes as planned. Unexpected delays are always possible and the water could be off for longer periods of time. The City is asking customers to please be patient. You will be advised in advance of planned disruptions in service to the best of the City and the contractor’s ability, it is always possible to miss someone, so again please be patient. 
Landfill Schedule
The Landfill will be open the first and third Saturday’s of the month. The Landfill will be open May 4th and May 18th. The hours of operation are 9:00 am to 1:00 pm. Closures are possible due to weather conditions so please check for updates at 541-856-3366 and press #2 for Landfill.
There will be a free dump day May 11th, 9:00 am – 1:00 pm for residents inside the City limits. One level pick-up load allowed. Additional amounts will be charged the normal rate.  
2019 Dog License/ATV License

2019 Dog Licenses and ATV Licenses are available now. It is a requirement to have all dogs licensed with the City of Haines, please bring proof of rabies vaccination when purchasing your dog licenses. 
The City of Haines allows operation of ATV’s on City Streets but an ATV license must be purchased.  
The 2018 Dog and ATV licenses expired December 31, 2018 and a 2019 license must be obtained. 
Dog licenses cost $5.00 for spayed or neutered dogs and $9.00 for non-spayed or neutered dogs. ATV licenses cost $5.00. 
Meeting Information

The next Council Meeting will be held May 14th at 6:00 pm at City Hall. Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines.
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